

# Keswick-Stornaway Area Neighborhood Association

**Neighborly News** 

## KSANA.org

March 2021

# Neighborhood Survey

In an ongoing effort to determine how we might best serve the interest of our neighbors, the Keswick-Stornaway Area Neighborhood Association (KSANA) has developed a survey attached to this newsletter.

We need your input!!! Please take the time to consider the questions and do one of the following:

- 1. Respond to the survey on-line via our Web Site KSANA.org, or
- 2. Complete the attached document and return it via the self-addressed envelope included, or
- 3. Complete the attached document and deliver it to Denise Sharpe at: 2567 McVay Road

# Calendar of Upcoming Events Key Communication

Due to the Pandemic, some of our regular Neighborhood activities may have to be postponed or modified.

- May 1, 2021: The first Saturday in May is designated as our annual neighborhood Spring clean-up. Please join your neighbors and all get out and keep our neighborhood clean.
- May 20, 2021: Mark your calendar for our next quarterly meeting. The meeting details, ZOOM or in person, will be sent out as soon as the information is available.

We are still looking for new members, so if you have not already done so, please send us your contact information and begin getting all the breaking news. Send your contact information to

ksana.contact@gmail.com.

### Happy New Year

I know that you feel as I do that KSANA is a wonderful neighborhood in which to live. Neighbors take pride in their properties and we all love to see families out walking, jogging or riding bikes through the neighborhood. Whatever you call it, this pandemic has made the past year a memorable one. I would like to thank all our neighbors who are hospital heroes, first responders and teachers. I also thank those who keep our grocery stores, restaurants, and the service industry performing during this difficult time. A special shout out to those who have helped by taking neighbors to the grocery store, doctor appointments, etc.

Sincerely,

David L. Smith, KSANA President

# City of Memphis Garbage Collection (General Guidelines)

- Place your carts and outside trash on the curb (not in the street storm drain) within 3 feet of the street.
- The cart lid should face the street, and cart handle should always face the house.
- Allow 4 feet between carts and outside trash and away from fixed objects (cars, mailboxes, etc.)
- Do not put items in storm drain, near mailboxes, parked cars, fences, trees, or low hanging tree limbs.
- Bulky items are limited to half a cubic yard and must be placed on the curb within 3 feet of the street.
- Tree debris must be less than 5 feet in length and less than 13 inches in diameter.

#### **Construction and Demolition Debris**

City ordinance prohibits the City from removing dirt, brick, rock, concrete, scrap, lumber, roofing, fencing materials, carpet and any other debris generated because of construction or demolition. Contractors who create waste are required to remove such waste upon completion of work.

### **KSANA Neighborly News**

- Condolences: Our thoughts and prayers go out to Linda Halford and family on the loss of her husband, Bill Halford who passed away on January 25, 2021. Bill and Linda are long time members of the neighborhood.
- Condolences: Our thoughts and prayers go out to Don Gamblin & family on the loss of his wife Shirley Russell Gamblin who passed away on January 4, 2021. Shirley worked many years in support of our association.
- Condolences: Our thoughts and prayers go out to Beulah Shackleford Williams and family on the loss of her grandson Nathan Matthew Shackleford.
- Moving Out: Long-time residents David & Libby Hudman have moved to be closer to family. We will miss them.
- Moving in: Welcome our new neighbors George & Angela Johnson, and Kendall Brown.

Have something for the Keswick Stornaway Newsletter? We are published 4 times a year and would love to include your news, questions or comments. You can email them to: <a href="mailto:ksana.contact@gmail.com">ksana.contact@gmail.com</a> or <a href="mailto:patsym50@att.net">patsym50@att.net</a>

#### Officers & Board of Directors

President - David Smith

758-0510 smithdl55@att.net

**Vice President** – Patsy Smith

758-0510 patsym50@att.net

Recording Secretary - Micah Haddad

619-8092 mysterytrain323@gmail.com

Treasurer - Roger Meier

756-1981 roger\_and\_ann@bellsouth.net

**Corresponding Secretary** – Julie Wilkins

581-5343 jtwilkinsp@comcast.net

Board Member - Ann Meier

756-1981 roger\_and\_ann@bellsouth.net

Board Members - Hal & Denise Bland

949-7828 sharpedhv@gmail.com

Board Member - Michael Malone

752-1782 malonemichael@bellsouth.net

Board Members – Meredith & Jonathan Jennings

Jmjennings15@gmail.com

KSANA Email Address: KSANA.contact @gmail.com

KSANA Web site: KSANA.org

### **Important Memphis Resources**

Senior-B-Safe hotline:	274-7477
Non-Emergency Police Assistance	545-COPS (2677)
Ridgeway Precinct	636-4500
Neighborhood Watch	636-4539
Mayor's Action Center	311
(Call 311 to report code violations)	
Storm Drain Problem	357-0100
Pothole Problem	528-2911
Animal Services	636-1416
Health Department	222-9000
MLGW Outages	544-6500
MLGW Billing	544-6549
City Council:	
District 2 Frank Colvett	636-6786
Super Dist. 9-2 Ford Canale	636-6796

### **KSANA Holiday Food Drive**

Congratulations and thank you to all in the neighborhood that supported our Food Drive in support of the Mid-South Food Bank. The drive was an overwhelming success. You donated over \$700 in cash and over 360 pounds of food. All together the neighborhood donated enough to provide up to 2400 meals. What an outstanding accomplishment! We thank you all with a special shout out going to Meredith Jennings and Ann Meier for taking the lead along with our collection team of Patsy Smith, Nate Ollie, Lauren Ollie, Roger Meier and Jonathan Jennings.



